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Chairwoman Larson and members of the Committee, my name is Seth O’Neill and I am 

representing CAWS North Dakota in support of HB 1473. Our organizations work with children 

and families across North Dakota. We support HB 1473 because we believe it would support and 

protect Native American families in our state. 

This bill would incorporate the placement preferences from the Indian Child Welfare Act 

into the North Dakota Century Code. The Indian Child Welfare Act is a landmark piece of 

legislation to protect Native families in the child welfare system. The placement preferences 

ensure that a Native American child is placed with a member of their family or a member of the 

child’s tribe before being placed in other settings. In 2022, Native American children made up 

48% of children in foster care.1 This is true despite Native American children being only 9% of 

children in North Dakota.  These placement preferences ensure that children who are removed 

from their parents are placed in culturally appropriate settings for foster care and adoption.  

This bill would also provide for a study regarding incorporating other sections of the 

Indian Child Welfare Act into the North Dakota Century Code which is important. 

Due to these reasons, I ask that you recommend a “Do-Pass” on HB 1473. I appreciate 

your time and I am happy to answer any questions you may have. Thank you. 

 
1 See Testimony of Cory Pederson. 

https://ndlegis.gov/assembly/68-2023/testimony/SAPPR-2012-20230117-13798-N-PEDERSEN_CORY.pdf

